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February / March Exhibitions
20 February to 10 March
Opening Function 23 February 3pm to 5pm
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“Larger Space” 
by David Underwood

Landscapes and abstraction, whimiscal to reality, 
rich acrylics to fluid watercolours

“Staff and Tutor Showcase”
View the work of the talented staff and tutors who work hard to deliver 
creative and accessible art classes and opportunities for all members 

of our community. 

Tutors: Anna Khomko, Di Toi, Marilyn Wheeler, Jo Bain, Bev Head, 
Val Cuthbert, Jude Howker, Eion Bryant, Shawn Vernon, Brenda Dreyer, 

Karen Williamson, Catherine Mitchell, Pauline Smith, 
Ginette Wang, Maureen van Dam, Jo Luker, Nell Nutsford, Sam Moore, 

Jane Zimmermann, Gregory James
Staff: Kim Boyd, Pam Atkinson and Melissa Bell

Gallery

3 “Going Organic” 
by Sylvie Joyce

Step out of the front door and experience the world out-
side, breathe in, breathe out. Going Organic is a collec-
tion of the joy of giving yourself the space to reconnect 

with nature, be calm and appreciative of the landscapes 
we are privy to.

“Colouring Life” 
Mapura Group Exhibition

As creativity and wellness collide, the work 
demonstrates a certain resilience of the human 

condition in its playful invention 
and depth of intent!

Gallery

4 “The Joy of Colour” 
by Anna Hunter

View a variety of styles and genres with a strong 
colour element.



Chair’s Report - Stephen Lyttelton

The New Year has started with a hive of activity planned 
during the month at both the Estuary Arts Centre and 
its surrounds.

Our dedicated army of volunteers is hard at work with 
additional commitments based around assisting with 
the setting-up of the Orewa Boulevard Arts Fiesta, to 
be held at the Moana Reserve on Sunday 17 February 
from 10.30 am to 3 pm and also in relation to our own 
big Open Day, to be held at the Western Reserve on 
Saturday 23 February from 10 am to 2 pm.  All sorts 
of exciting activities are planned for all age groups at 
our Open Day, including live, throwing, print-making, 
weaving and much more.

I would like to encourage local businesses and 
individuals to support the Estuary Arts Centre, as a key 
local not-for-profit organisation, by donating goods 
and/or services or making a financial contribution of 
whatever size you may choose.  If you would like to 
discuss what you may be able to contribute, please feel 
free to contact either Kim or me.

With best wishes
Stephen Lyttelton

LAST CHANCE TO BE PART OF THE
Boulevard Arts Fiesta 2019 
Location: Moana Reseve / Orewa
Opportunity for artists: 

Day: Sunday 17 February 2019
Time:  10.30am to 3pm
Cost: FREE for artists to have a stall
Limit: 50 stall holders (3m x 3m)

LIVE ARTIST DEMONSTRATIONS INCLUDE:

•	 Meredith Bailey will face paint Brent from More FM as his 
favourite character - Darth Vader

•	 NYX international make artist winner Kaysey Fairbrother 
will demonstrate her make-up artistry

•	 Acrylic painting in action - Melissa Bell
•	 Oamaru Stone carving by Michael Irwin
•	 Prop-maker Shawn Vernon will demonstrate his methods
•	 Jewellery making
•	 Pencil and ink drawing by Ron Wright 
•	 Mosaics demonstration
•	 Tie-dye have-a-go
•	 Paper arts - make a spinner or a fan



From the Manager

The saga of “Skinny Dipping” continues with a letter to the Editor 
of the Hibiscus Matters, from John Simons, Orewa, 02 Feb:
“Whatever happened to Estuary Arts’ confidence in its own artistic 
competence to make it succumb to pressure and remove the 
voluptuous Rubenesque sculpture outside the gallery? As all good 
artwork should, it grabbed one’s attention, curiosity and interest. It 
demanded investigation and examination. It invited an emotional 
response and comment, it made one ponder and reflect. Sadly the 
replacement does none of this at any level at all. I am sure Henry 
Moore and Pablo Picasso would be just a little saddened at such 
a timid response to criticism and so am I. Not only is beauty in 
the eye of the beholder, response and interpretation also lie in the 
beholder’s mind.”

My response was: Thanks for your comments John. In fact, the 
statue was not taken down and replaced because of the heated 
debate. The work belongs to Philipp Ripa and it was due to be 
returned to him. My vision was to keep the sculpture rotating to 
keep it fresh for the community and visiting public. The aim is to 
rotate sculpture every four months or thereabouts. I am always 
looking for submissions from new sculptors to display their work.

I am very excited to announce that Estuary Arts Centre has been 
the successful gallery chosen to host the International travelling 

12 April to 05 May 2019
Offical opening function and Cultural Day Saturday 13 April 10.30am to 3pm

Estuary Arts Centre is honoured to have been selected to showcase the Japanese travelling Exhibition, “The Spirit of Budō”

The Exhibition consists of two parts:
The first part includes a selection of reproductions and originals of historical weapons such as bow and arrows, suits of armour 
and helmets are on display and the development and changes of Japanese martial arts from 8th Century to 19th Century are 
explained. Many of the ancient types of armour and weapons have not survived to present day or are too fragile to transport, 
that is why reproductions have been included in the display.
The second part deals with the reorganisation of bujutsu  to Budō in the 19th and 20th centuries  and how the spirit of martial arts 
is still inherent in the daily life of Japanese people. Nine Budō associations are also introduced and the clothes and implements 
such as bamboo swords, protectors, bows and arrows which are used by players and students in present day can also be seen.

“We hope that through this exhibition the viewers will become aware of not only the history of Japanese martial arts, but also 
of people’s aesthetic awareness and creativity, and Japan’s social history and the Japanese way of thinking from a new angle.”

The Japan Foundation
Consulate-General of Japan in Auckland.

“The Spirit of Budō - the History of Martial Arts”

exhibition “The Spirit of Budō - the History of Martial Arts.
This exhibition will only be on display in Auckland with us 
in Orewa at Estuary Arts Centre. It will then travel down to 
the South Island. Brought to us by the Japanese Consulate, 
the aim of the show it to share and highlight the aesthetic 
richness inherent in Japanese Martial arts costumes, armour 
and head gearwhile sharing and reflecting on this rich history 
through panels and story boards. We are working together 
with the Japanese Consulate General to bring you a cultural 
feast for the senses featuring live martial arts demonstrations 
in Aikido, Judo, Naginata, Kyudo, Shorinji Kenpo, Kendo and 
Shinto Muto Ryo.  Also featuring a Taiko drum performance 
and musical Trugaru-Shamisen Neo performance, so 
remember to diarise Saturday the 13th April from 10.30am 
to 3pm. This will be a FREE family event.

As the April School Holiday programme will run during this 
exhibition, we are planning our holiday programme to be 
inspired by Japanese martial arts and culture. We plan to 
offer a range of workshops with Japanese specialists in 
Ikebana, Raku firing, Calligraphy, ink and watercolour
 and traditional tea ceremony. 

We are also seeking submissions from ceramic artists who 
are inspired by Japanese firing or building techniques.

Kim Boyd



2019 WORKSHOPS



2019 WORKSHOPS

Contact a Staff or Trust Board member during office hours only:  Monday to Friday, 9am - 4pm only   
Please note Weekends are manned by volunteers only
Manager (Kim Boyd):    		  manager@estuaryarts.org            	 Accounts (Kris)        accounts@estuaryarts.org
Education (Jessica):  		  learn@estuaryarts.org		  Customer Service / volunteers: (Pam): admin@estuaryarts.org
•	 Phone:  09 426 5570	        021 172 4113 (Txt Kim)			 
•	 Visit our website www.estuaryarts.org



EXHIBITIONS LOOKING AHEAD


